
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Wednesday, March 8, 2017


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Micelle Emery, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Sandra Meyer, Amy Riddick, Virginia Doherty, Jack Letzkus, Chris DelGrosso, Hannie Gonzales, Mary Pletcher, Teri Patterson, Jim Witkop, Terri Min

Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 pm

Approval of Feb. 8, 2017 Minutes as presented – T.Min motions, J.Letzkus seconds. Feb. minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Princpal Report - School Update: Matt Eline

Currently, with no superintendent in place, no one is making any county decision on the 1-to-1, but we are moving forward in anticipation of rolling it out next fall. We had mini, faculty meetings last week and are getting ready for the more student-focused classrooms.

We are looking at our warehouse inventory to make available different options for furniture and chairs for the classrooms. Teachers will also be given certification hours and we are encouraging them to collaborate ideas with one another. Classrooms can also be painted in the color of their choice (paint will be provided by the school) and the classroom can be set up as they wish. They are encouraged to think outside the box, move away from the lecture style classroom and make it more about the students.

We may ask the PTSA and SGA to help spruce up the teacher work/break rooms, to make them more cozy and comfortable for the teachers.

Mr. Eline will contact MaryBeth Loveglass, the Asst. Superintendent for Technology, and ask what they plan to purchase for the transition - maybe ask if they will purchase computers for the incoming freshman [image: image1.jpg]Robinson Secondary School
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class? Another idea is to ask parents to purchase an HP laptop for their student instead of buying the needed school supplies? There will be money available for parents who don’t have the means to purchase the needed technology.

We will likely make a deal with HP for purchasing a block of computers to get them at good price, including the required operating system. We would purchase the devices directly from HP and the service agreement (which would be encouraged for parents to consider) would be purchased by the parents with HP. We would also have to make sure the WiFi was adequate and the dead spots in school were addressed.

There was a discussion regarding potential questions or issues that may arrise to implement the transition. The vision would be to provide a help desk to troubleshoot (likely run by the students) and made available in the morning, at lunch and after school. Charging stations will likely be set up in the cafeteria and media center for students who need to charge their computer. We would likely start at the HS level and filter resources to the MS level. Teachers may be concerned with mixed-grade classes if some students do not have a computer. Digital citizenship and responsibilities must be discussed with students and rules will be set for both school and with parents for at-home use. Perhaps the school could accomodate an overnight docking station for those parents who don’t want the laptops coming home?

The feedback from Chantilly has been mostly positive. There was a considerable upstart and paperwork involved with distributing the laptops. The teachers have adapted very well and there is more teamwork and sharing of ideas.

Tracey Phillips: no report

Presidents Report: Micelle Emery

Thank you to L.Florence for running the meeting last month. 

Michelle Gilles will be helping with RAMping Up and signups and payments will be handled through our website.

Treasurer’s report: Sandra Meyer

Regarding the Delta Scholarship, last year the funds were taken from the Academic Programs budget. When we draft the budget for next year, the Delta Scholarship should have its own line item.

Monthly report attached.
Vice President – Admin: Aditya Bhatnagar - no report

Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence 

We have a date set for Screenagers: Thursday, April 27, and the contract and check have been mailed. Carolyn Ostermann Healey will be the teacher sponsor and the movie runs for 1 hr. 10 min. There was discussion to live stream it so the movie would be viewable in various locations throughout the school. The evening viewing for parents will also be held on April 27.

Discussion regarding the People’s Choice Awards included holding the event in mid-May rather than in June. L.Florence has priced the recogniton plaques at $10.50 but must give the company notice to have names engraved and time to notify the award winners. Also, hospitality has agreed to provide snacks or cake for the award ceremony.

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

Committee Reports
Communications: Jack Letzkus

J.Letzkus will coordinate with C.Buckholtz, N.Smith and K.Sullivan for the Student-Focused PTSA meeting. The student reps will contact those school groups that receive PTSA funding to request they give a brief presentation at the meeting. They will also check to see if Mr. Good can live stream the event.

J.Letzkus will also contact A.Boley regarding presentation and recognition of the Reflection Awards participants.

C.Letzkus will secure a date with Bill Evers - she will look at Wed. April 5th for after school in the gold cafeteria. This Student-Focused meeting will replace the evening PTSA meeting currently set for April.

Counseling team: No report

Directory - Production and Sales: No report

Education: No report

Education (Special): No report

Faculty Rep - High School: No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School: Chris DelGrosso

The HS department is getting ready for the summer math Boot Camp and would like to provide two sessions. This program is designed for HS students to better prepare them for their incoming math class. For signing up, we can use the Google Doc program and a PayPal link to pay and incorporate both into the website.
Grocery Receipts: No report

Health and Safety: No report

Hospitality: Teri Patterson

The teacher and staff lunch is set for April 21.

T.Patterson mentioned that students love Senior Chill, where seniors can “chill out” in the cafeteria during RAISE.
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty and Amy Riddick

We are considering changing the time for Marketplace from 10:00am-4:00pm to 9:00am-3:00pm with the doors opening at 6:30am and the Board agreed this timing would work.

Vendor applications will be sent out soon. We plan to do more advertising, perhaps spreading flyers on cars at home football games this fall. The prices for a booth will remain the same. Dates were discussed for sending vendor emails (3/22), making applications available online (4/5), and the early-bird discount rate (5/12). We also discussed the possibility of updating the Marketplace logo and asking art or DECA students for ideas.

Membership - Valerie Pletcher and Jim Witkop (via email and M.Pletcher)

1. FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER 
Yeah! Our first Membership Newsletter went out on 2/26/2017

It went to 756 emails in our membership list.

The email stats below:

· 126% Open Rate (fabulous)
· 58.8% Unique Opens (wonderful)
· 8.47% Clicks (awesome)
· 7.54% Unique Clicks (well above email averages)!

Thank you Nate and Principal Eline for sharing your expertise and smiles!

       MARCH NEWSLETTER

The next scheduled Newsletter (same format) us scheduled to drop this week—or as soon as we can get the next video from Principal Eline. No later than 3/13/2017. This will include a member and non-member version.

· The main content topic for the March newsletter will be centered on the Scholarships and the announcement of the full Membership Meeting date and program. 
· Please provide any updated info on scholarships, and any news about programs or upcoming events with descriptions and dates to:vpletcher@icloud.com or pletchermcp@icloud.com 
2. MEMBER (AND NON-MEMBER) EMAIL
A follow up email regarding the PTSA Scholarships was requested and sent to our full list of members and nonmembers on March 1, 2017.  We typically would not send two communications so close but there was urgency to call for volunteers to review applications and to announce the opening of the application process. 

3. MEMBER COMMUNICATIONS UPDATE
It was discussed at the last meeting, that we can streamline our PTSA communications to focus on delivering content to our members and non members that centers on PTSA activities while providing links to other important school and community/education resources.   Principal Eline commented on the use of video in the email to help freshen the content and we were sold!  We no longer need to carry on the News You Choose from PTSA (this communication is also sent by the FCPS list serve) and there are a number of school e-communications that are sent weekly.

Therefore, in order to update and refresh the member communication and PTSA content promotion process (and partly because our communications chair resigned) we have developed the following communications calendar and process below. Topics to be reviewed and assigned as needed—but please give Valerie and Mary a heads up on deadlines you know are coming. Thanks!

	Month (2017)
	Content Primary
	Responsible for Providing content and dates
	Notes

	March ( Latest Drop date 3/13)
	Scholarships & Video
	Hannie (scholarships) Nate (Principal Video), Carol (Membership Meeting Dates and focus/program)

Other: TBD
	Principal Eline Update by Video &

Companion Social Post

	
	
	
	

	April
	Wiki Program? 

Membership Renewals & 

Video
	
	Principal Eline Update by Video &

Companion Social Post

	May
	Important Program Dates and upcoming Specials

& Membership Renewals & 

Video
	Micelle and Valerie
	Principal Eline Update by Video &

Companion Social Post

	June
	Scholarship Winners 

Ramping Up Registration & Video (includes Micelle)
	Hannie and ___
	Principal Eline Update by Video &

Companion Social Post

	July
	Ramping UP
	TBD
	Principal Eline Update by Video &

Companion Social Post

	August
	New Memberships and Important Dates for Sept.
	Valerie & __?
	Principal Eline Update by Video &

Companion Social Post

	September
	PTSA back to school nights & Directory Info
	Valerie and Directory Chair
	Principal Eline Update by Video &

Companion Social Post


A few things to note/add that were discussed during the board meeting:


· J.Letzkus will contact N.Smith to get a video clip of Mr. Eline for the next online newsletter, hopefully to go out on March 13.
· Add People’s Choice Awards to calendar, likely mid to late May
· Add Marketplace vendor information for April
· Add 4/27 date for Screenagers event
Ram Gardens: No report

Ram Gram Editor: No report

RAMping Up!: No report
Reflections:  No report

Scholarships: Hannie Gonzales

H.Gonzales has received three checks from the Hennan family for a total of $1,200. Many thanks to J.Witkop for getting the scholarship information on the website and up and running. We have received a few emails from volunteers to review applications and H.Gonzales will work with G.Ortega to coordinate review. We need to push for volunteers to review the applications we receive, ideally we would like nine volunteers (3 for each scholarship). All review is online and H.Gonzales will provide the materials, rubric and Excel spreadsheet to rate the applications. People excluded from review are 12th grade parents and any Robinson staff or faculty. The applications are as annoymous as possible and the deadline for applications is March 31.

School Funding: Shelley Smith (via email)

PI Day Shirts for Middle School Math students (Special Projects) $300

It's Academic (Quiz Bowl) $500

Robinson ANGP (ANGP) $2000

Journalism Field Trip (Special Projects) $500

Journalism Field Trip (Teacher Development) $150

Student Representative: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: Terri Min

T.Min is hoping to have “This is For You” on April 19. The Art Show will be having food trucks for concessions. T.Min will get volunteers to cover for the secretaries for the staff/teacher luncheon on April 21.

New volunteer coordinator - T.Min indicated that Ann Jones may be interested in helping. Sue Lawrence has agreed to help with both the Thanksgiving Basket collections and lunch and This is For You events.

Webmaster: No report

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Adjournment 9:00 pm


